December 12, 2023

Donald Bobiash
Chair, Board Compliance Review Committee
Asian Development Bank

CC: Members, Board Compliance Review Committee
President, Asian Development Bank
Managing Director General, Asian Development Bank
Special Project Facilitator, Accountability Mechanism
Chair, Compliance Review Panel, Accountability Mechanism

RE: External Review of ADB’s Accountability Mechanism Policy

Dear Board Compliance Review Committee (BCRC),

We are civil society organizations interested in the effectiveness of the Asian Development
Bank’s Accountability Mechanism (AM). We are encouraged that the AM policy is under review,
as it is far behind international good practice found elsewhere. We are concerned, however,
about the review process. It has come to our notice that in preparation for the upcoming AM
policy review, the AM is being reviewed by an external reviewer, whose draft report and
recommendations for the new AM policy is expected to be shared first with the Management
and then the Board in early 2024. We are writing this letter to request that the external
reviewer consult with civil society organizations, including and especially those that
have previously engaged with the AM process, before completing a final draft. We are
also requesting that the external reviewer share the report with the Board-not bank
management—for comment before releasing it to the public.

CSOs and project-affected communities are best-placed to evaluate how effective the AM has
been in its mandate of providing effective accountability for harms linked to ADB projects.
Meaningful consultation requires not only seeking feedback on the draft policy but also
participation in the earlier stages of the process that will influence and inform the draft policy. At
this stage, the external reviewer must be informed by views of CSOs to have a more holistic
understanding of how effective the AM has been in its past ten years of functioning. Limiting the
review’s mandate to institutional documents or to institutional stakeholders creates the risk of a
one-sided view of the AM that could affect the quality of the recommendations and undermine
the purpose of an external review. Moreover we expect the draft report to first be shared with
the Board and released for public feedback before final disclosure. The AM is meant to be an
independent body within the ADB and the review of the AM policy should similarly follow an
independent process. An open and public process increases both the legitimacy of the review
and the trust affected communities have in the mechanism.



We request that you direct the external reviewer to consult with CSOs as he writes his report
and direct him to submit the report first to the Board, not bank management. We also reiterate
our earlier request that the BCRC disclose the terms of reference of the external review
immediately.

We would be happy to speak with you more in this regard. We look forward to your considered
response.

Sincerely,
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